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 Minutes

Minutes of Meeting of the Parish Council held at The Christie Hall on Thursday 27th January 2022 commencing at 7.30 p.m. for the purpose of transacting the business detailed below.
THE MEETING WAS HELD UNDER STRICT COVID 19 CONDITIONS

Present:

	Councillor M Beuttell
	Councillor I Turner
	Councillor D Price

	Councillor M Bradshaw
	Councillor J Wright
	Parish Clerk W Gray

	
	
	


·  9 members of the public were present.
Business Discussed

	1
	Opening of meeting - Cllr Beuttell welcomed everyone to the meeting.

	2
	Apologies for Absence – to receive and accept apologies for absence – County Cllr S Bywater. Parish Cllrs E Engell and M Riddington.

	3
	Declaration of Interest in Business to be Transacted – to receive declarations of interest – person and/or prejudicial and the nature of those interests relating to items on the agenda – Cllr Beuttell – Planning Application 21/02496/FUL.  Cllr Wright 9.1.

	4
	LHI and NVR proposal for alteration:
The Parish Council applied for an LHI grant some time ago which was successrul.  The plan was to place double yellow lines both sides of road past café and NVR.  Meeting with Karen Lunn and director of NVR to go over proposed plans:  It is a fact that NVR can apply for an exemption when have a function on. 
As HDC brings civil parking enforcement i.e.by 2023 from Police and District Council!

Small signs posted along the road – felt not a good idea (conservation area) trucks will knock them down, school children walking to school, condition of road is deteriorating very quickly due to the parking of HGV’s on the road.
Mike Kerfoot  stated that he recognised the disruption caused by the Lorries,,and also Pure Fuels usage and parking.    We have concern around double yellow lines and enforcement, if parking tickets are put on our customers cars what is position in having tickets rescinded (refund).
Cllr Beuttell - Double yellow lines would prevent/help towards situation we are in at the moment.

There was a Suggestion for placing – double yellow one side of road, single other side where grass verge cut up.  Bollards in between them.  This will be discussed with Highways.
Mike Kerfoot stated that this sounded like a good compromise, and that they are more than willing to work with the PC to try and resolve the issues created by HGV lorries etc.
Single yellow line outside cottages on other side of railway.  Cllr Beuttell quite keen to re draw with single and double yellow lines –  NVR  agreed that this would be acceptable. With suggestion that we work together to see what could be agreed. Would we need multi lingual signage?
HDC prepared to get grass verges reinstated.

Using bus shelter as toilets – we pay someone to do litter pick and so do HDC!

Cllr Beuttell will go back to Karen Lunn with suggestions together with another plan.

Pure Fuels have come in with an appeal regarding the Planning Application for Change of Building usage on site..  Richard Cobley Lorries now on site.

NVR have submitted another objection to the Planning Application.(letter sent this week).

A question was asked as to how  Wansford Parish Council obtaing 20 mph limits over the bridge?

Is there any way that NVR can find parking elsewhere?

NVR they erected fence on the inside of the parking area but is now grassland 3/4 parking area.

Resident No. 29 heading towards A1 – problem with Lorries turning around in his gateway – knocked gate down.

Cllr Beuttell will ask about CCTV cameras.

	5
	Yellow Lines
 

	6
	Public Forum – to allow any member of the public to address the council.  Time limited to 10 minutes:  None.


	7
	Minutes of Previous Meeting: Minutes of 4th November 2021 were approved and signed. 

	7.1
	Matters arising from above minutes: None.

	8
	To authorise the Following Orders for Payment:

	8.1
	Parish clerk’s salary December/January 2022 - £559.99 payment approved.

	8.2
	Clerk’s expenses (stationery/postage/use of computer/telephone) – £113.12 payment approved.

	8.3
	D Knibbs – Litter pick/Dog Bins/Grass cutting – £320.00 – payment approved.

	8.4
	Christie Hall – hire charge 4.11.21 – £8.00

	
	Income received since last meeting:  None.
Request from new editor of Living Villages Magazine re possible donation.
Website – increase in maintaining/licensing fee – Cllr Beuttell asked SB to look over documentation before we respond/agree to continue.

	9
	Planning Applications (New): 
21/02496/FUL – Agreed response: Sibson-cum-Stibbington Parish Council have no objections but would like to bring to the attention of the Planning Department that there are already issues with the Sewage pumps used in that area, and believe that 4 extra dwellings would put further pressure on those pumps.
21/02789/HHFUL and 21/02790/LBC – Agreed response: Sibson-cum-Stibbington Parish Council have considered the application(s) and have no objections.

	9.1
	Larkfleet Homes:  Nothing further to report – no further update as yet.

	9.2
	Newlands Industrial Proposal:  Chesterton, Sibson-cum-Stibbington and Elton Parish Councils opposed to proposal.  Exhibition held at Highgate Hall, Elton on 3rd November 2021. After exhibition visitors encouraged to write to Shailesh Vara MP and copy in local Cllrs with their concerns/comments.

	10
	Flooding: 
Long discussions with CCC about flooding - it is CCC that are in charge of most of the drains, not HDC.  CCC looking more closely at drains/problems – when report available for public view will include all drains in Sibson-cum-Stibbington.  When report received Cllr Beuttell will circulate to all Cllrs.

	11
	Queens Platinum Jubilee:

Ideas- 

Plant tree New Lane/Elton Road – Oak Tree plus sign?
Street Party/Afternoon Tea?

NVR – are they going to do anything special?

Parish Council agreed  perhaps a Tea Party down whole of street mirroring the success of our VE day celebrations. – all Cllrs in agreement. Cllr Beuttell will liaise with Cllr Stannage at Wansford.



	12
	Correspondence from residents:  None.

	13
	General Correspondence: All circulated.

	14
	Questions from Councillors: 
Cllr Turner – understand cutting trees down by the school to get Lorries into the village!  Cllr Turner to ask Cllr Engel for further details.

Tommies – money credited back – Cllr Beuttell has re-ordered.

Cllr Bradshaw can we ask highways if vehicles could be stopped whilst work on repairing the wall is carried out.  Cllr Beuttell advised to contact Clare Walker (Highways).

Deposits being left in Bus Shelter – Parish Clerk will ask Contractor to check when he is in the village clearing the Dog Bins.

Increased deposits being left by Bradshaw’s – could we erect a sign?  Put a bin there?

Agreement for Parish Clerk to order a Bin on Post to be fixed in that area.

	15
	Reports: None.
 

	16
	Date of Next Meeting: 
Cllr Beuttell thanked everyone for attending – next meeting scheduled for Thursday 3rd March 2022 in the Christie Hall commencing at 7 p.m.
The meeting closed at 8.25 p.m.


Signed by Chair

DATE: 
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